
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Celebrating 
December 

 
 
 
 

Santa Visits 
December 4 

 
Tree Lighting 
December 5 

 
Concerts 
December 
9, 13,16,17 

 
Door 

Decorating 
Cookie 

Decorating 
December 12 

 
Birthday Party 
December 19 

 
Dance 

December 20 
 

Café 
December 23 

 
Last Bingo 

December 27 
 

New Yearôs 
Party 

December 31 
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A Word From Carol  
 

Itôs beginning to look a lot like Christmas..... everywhere you 
go.......... and St. Josephôs at Fleming is no exception.   
The Christmas decorating is in full swing and the Christmas 
calendar is full of special events, entertainment and of course 
seasonal treats. Topping it off will be the traditional Christmas 
meal, made with love by our Dietary team.  
As winter sets in and the big day approaches, we reflect on 
Christmases of our youth, annual family celebrations and friends.  
We hope  that the efforts of our care teams,  support staff and 
volunteers to make Christmas special  will stir fond memories and 
bring  comfort and joy to our residents and families alike.  
We invite you to join our residents for the annual Christmas Tree 
Lighting event &  Our Strategic Plan launch as well as all the 
festivities leading up to our New Yearôs countdown.  
As we reflect on 2019 we are reminded of residents and loved 
ones who have passed on and look forward to a new year with 
feelings of hope and anticipation.  
I take this time to thank everyone, staff, volunteers and families for 
your dedication and commitment  to provide the best of care to 
our residents while giving honour to the legacy of the Sisters of St. 
Josephôs. Thanks for all you do! 
 
On behalf of the Leadership Team, I wish you all a Merry 
Christmas and a healthy, and Happy New Year! 
 

Carol 
 

                Volun teers/Auxiliary /Family  Council /Students  
 

Staff Corner  
Employee of the Month: Jennifer Loranger Part time PSW  
 
Retirement:  Lynn Loftus Hilltop Recreationist after 31 years.  
  
Trish MacDonald wins the $100.00 perfect attendance draw 
for July-Sept. 
 
Prize winners for the Flu Shot Early Bird Draw: 
Jeanette Bergeron ï Worldôs Finest Chocolate 
Anna Moore - $25 Ultimate Dining Card 
Sheila Saranillo - $25 Starbucks Gift Card 
Jeff Barker - $50 Markôs Work Warehouse Gift Card 
 
Next draw will be on December 2 with more 
great prizes available. 
 
If we get 90% of staff to get their flu vaccination shot, 
 Dr. T Millar 
 will provide a pizza party! 
 
Education Opportunities: On going Surge learning. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Volunteer Christmas  Drop In ï Dec. 18th , 10am-2pm - All Volunteers Welcome 
 
Our Social Service Worker Student Cortni Buchholz will be leaving us Dec.10th 
Good Luck in your future career Cortni ï Weôll miss you! 
 
Auxiliary Bake Sale ï Has been postponed until January 31, 2020 
 

 

December 2019 Newsletter 
 

 

 
Kudos to kitchen staff 

for inspirational cake 
 

 
First  Family Council  
Information Session  
 

On November 13th the family Council held a PACE Clinic 
Information Session on ñAging Adultsò. We will continue 
these informal gatherings throughout the coming year and 
invite all residents, family members and POAs  to attend. 
Let us know if there is a topic you would particularly like to 
address. For more information contact Dee Archer 705-
743-4744 ext. 3036 or Peter and Rita Michielsen at 705- 
750-005  (peterandrita@cogeco.ca) 

 

  

 

 
Staff Christmas  basket 

Draw 

 



Page 2                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              Page 11 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

Matthew Boyles  - Manager of Finance  
 

Hi Everyone, 

As the Manager of Finance at St. Josephôs at Fleming, I am responsible for overseeing 

the finances of the home.  Every decision made in the home has a financial impact 

and is dealt with by a member of the financial team, which includes management, 

Betty Bowen, Nancy Best, Natasha Firmage and me. This involves such things as 

keeping expenditures within budget, negotiating contracts with suppliers, implementing 

internal controls for all transactions, seeing that cash is available to meet expenses 

which would include payroll, and keeping aside a contingency fund for all those 

unexpected expenses. Financial management also involves the planning of the budget 

alongside the leadership team and the board so all necessary equipment / supplies 

can be purchased, and that we have the required staff to keep operations running 

smoothly. Throughout the year the Ministry requires many different reports to be 

submitted and I, with the help of the team, am responsible for submitting six of these 

required reports. In March/April of each year our Annual Audit is conducted which 

again could not be done without the support of the team we have at the home. 

Since my start at SJF in May 2016 I have learned a great deal about the residents that 

live here, the staff that work here and myself. I have come to the conclusion that it will 

take years of experience to become an expert in this field of work and that wisdom 

cannot be taught - We must discover it ourselves. 

  Matthew Boyles, Manager of Finance St Josephôs at Fleming 

 

 

Itôs Christmas Time at St. Josephôs at Fleming 
 

With Christmas soon upon us, staff are gearing up to decorate for the holiday 
season. As you do the same please note the following specifications for 
decorating your loved oneôs rooms. 
 
Trees should be restricted to maximum height of 3 feet.  Fiber optic lights are the 
safest. Consider purchasing a timer so the tree will turn off at night.  Remember to 
ask Maintenance to check any plugs that you may be concerned about prior to 
plugging in and ensure all articles are on a secure base. Avoid extension cords as 
they can be a tripping risk. 
 
Electric, battery candles yes. But no open flames.  
 
No tinsel please.  Tinsel can be a fire hazard as well as being very 
dangerous for our four-legged friends who live here or visit the home. 
 
Nothing can be hung from the ceiling, fixtures, or sprinkler system. 
 
To put up decorations please remember to use the 3M hangers.  
Wreaths look beautiful on doors.  If using a door hanger - make sure 
the door is completely closable and not restricted by the hanger. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Gift Id eas for Chris tmas  
 

Hand/body lotions - Lap blankets - Weighted blanket - Magnifying glass 
Audio books - mp3 player loaded with favourite music -Digital photo frame  
Pocket talkers to help enhance hearing - Music CD - Movie DVD - Treats that 
are diet appropriate in a sealed container -Taxi, Handivan and Transfer Service 
certificates - Foot care /Massage /Hair Salon certificates. 
 
 
 
 

Clothing is always a popular gift. Itôs a good idea to check laundry instructions. 
Dry-clean or Handwash Only and Hang to Dry may not be practical  when using 
our laundry facilities.  Once the new item has been opened and admired donôt 
forget to take it to the Care Center for the RPN or PSWs to send for labeling.  
 In fact, labelling all personal items is always a wise idea.  

 

     

Outside of work, along with my partner Carleigh we 
have a 3-year-old daughter Eileen and a month-old 
son named Henry. Eileen keeps us very busy and 
when she is away and at Grandma and Grandpaôs 
house it is often eerily quiet at home. In my spare 
time I enjoy curling in the Winter months and playing 
soccer in the Summer and being outside as much as 
humanly possible.  I try and meet as many people as 
I can at the home and remembering every personôs 
name is a goal of mine, so if we have not met, I 
hope we can soon. 
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Residentsô Council Minutes Highlig hts  Nov. 2019 
 

Chairpersons:  Kim Blodget, Matthew Post & Ray Irvine 
 
3.1 Kendra Jackson  ï Food Focus  
Kendra asked residents to think about their preferences for desserts for Christmas 
day. Ray mentioned that the Italian steak was tough, Kendra to follow up. Ray also 
mentioned that the roasted potatoes are very good. 
 
3.2 Barbara Ratz ï Pastoral Care Survey  
Barbara reviewed the Pastoral Care survey with the residents. Residentsô Council 
approved the survey. Penny suggested for the survey to be discussed in a group in 
each home area, Barbara to look in to.  
 
5. Residentsô Right # 4 ï Proper Care  
ñEvery resident has the right to be properly sheltered, fed, 
 clothed, groomed and cared for in a manner consistent  
 with his or her needs.ò 
 
6. Emergenc y Code Revie w: Change in Code  
Code Purple: Lockdown/Violence will become Code Silver. Code Silver will be 
reviewed in January 2020.                                                    
                                                                                            = 
8.1 Ministry Reports - 1  
A complaint was investigated by the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care 
Inspectors in September. There were no Compliance Orders. This report is kept in the 
binder in the Library and is available for reading 
 
11. Open Mike ï Matthew is wondering if the home has saved money on the 
electricity bill since they replaced the lights in the home with LED lights. Lisa to follow 
up with Frank. 
 
12. Door P rize: Won by Leona 
 
14. Adjournment and reminder about next meeting on December 6th, 2019 at 
10:00am. 
 
 

 Origins of The Christmas Card  
 
Leaflets expressing good wishes appeared at the beginning of the 15th 
century and are the ancestors of greeting cards. These were followed by 18th 
century print versions which merchants sent their customers on New Yearôs. 
  
The greeting cards we exchange at Christmas or New Yearôs and which are 
so much a part of our holiday traditions have their origins in England. The 
custom quickly developed in Europe, especially in Germany, because of a 
brand-new printing process perfected by Aloys Senefelder in 1796. 
Lithography, as the technique was called, could be used to reproduce large 
numbers of drawings or texts first drawn on a finely-textured stone.  
 
The first postage stamp was issued in England in 1840 and the first series of 
envelopes decorated with Christmas designs was published the same year. 
Three years later, the first greeting card appeared. It was produced by John 
Calcott Horsley for Sir Henry Cole. This card depicted a family enjoying 
Christmas celebrations and lifting their glasses in a toast. The scene greatly 
shocked temperance workers who quickly denounced it.  
 
The first "American" greeting card is said to be the work of a German 
lithographer, Louis Prang, who immigrated to New York around 1850. Prang 
set up a workshop in Boston, Massachusetts in 1860 and began to produce 
the first coloured cards. At the time, however, greeting cards were more often 
linked to New Yearôs than to Christmas. 
Canadian Heritage Information Network ï http://www.virtualmuseum.ca/       
 

     
   John Calcott Horsley 
 

      
    Louis Prang 

 
 
 
 

 
Our Card for 2019 by 

Kim Krenz 
 

 
WW1 Christmas 

postcard 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Dinner Meal Tickets are on sale starting Monday December 9th until 
Friday December 20th at noon.  There is a limit of two per resident.  
 $10 per ticket. Avoid disappointment. Get yours early!  
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Favourite Christmas  Treats  of Residents and Staff  
 
 

 

Pennyéé Rum baba 
 

Muriel é.. Homemade Short Bread Cookies  
 
Joanéé Hot Chocolate & Fruit Cake 
 
Marg Cé. Homemade Christmas Pudding 
 
Juneé.. My motherôs homemade Mincemeat Pie (made with real meat) 
 
Harryé. Birds Custard & Christmas pudding 
 
Lillian é. Red Licorice 
 
Lornaé. Christmas Cake 
 
Cheryl é. Homemade Fudge 
 
Katherine é. Sugar Cookies with lots of icing 
 
Keeraé. Quality Street & Ferrero Rocher chocolates 
 
Suzanneé. Christmas Pudding 
 
Eriné. Homemade Social Tea Squares 
 
Kaileé. Confetti Squares 
 
Megané. Nanaimo Bars 
 
Teresaé. Peanut Butterballs 
 
Monicaé. Homemade Reindeer Sugar Cookies 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Loo k Back at November  
 
 For More Photos see Blog on Website: https://sjfltc.com/category/blog/ 
 

Remembrance  day Tea- For Ceremony Pictures See Website News Articles  

        
 

       
 
                  Birthday Party                                                 Christmas Craft Sale  

    
 
    First Snow                                     Deck the Halls                                

    
 

 
   
   

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sjfltc.com/category/blog/
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éé. treats 
              

    
         Jessie B                           Darlene                             Gwen                                  Brenda Footwear Facts   

Tips for getting shoes that protect, cushion and absorb shock, and stabilize the foot. 
 
1. Shoes should fit in length, width and depth. Toes should not touch the shoe tip. 
2. Weight should be balanced evenly from heel to toe. 
3. Shoes should be light and breathable providing insulation and/ or ventilation. 
4. Shoes need to be flexible and have non-skid  cushioned soles. 
5. Laces or Velcro fasteners must be able to keep shoe securely on the foot. 
6. Toes should be rounded with a deep enough toe box that toes can wiggle! 
7. Socks should be made from natural fabrics or blend, (avoid nylon as it does not 
breathe well, does not absorb perspiration and is mildly abrasive to skin). 
8. Socks should not be too tight at both the top and the toe to avoid 
 impaired circulation and to allow freedom of movement. 

                  Healthy feet are happy feet! 

Our Christmas Card for 2019 was designed by Mr. Kim Krenz.  Kim does a lot of the 
art work for our newsletter and selects much of the poetry snippets we often include 
each month.  Heôs even been known to write the occasional article! On November 27th 
we unveiled this yearôs card. See the story on page three for the history of Christmas 
cards as we know them.  Itôs always a delight to receive one in the mail.  

                           

  

Falls  Prevention  -Tips to Prevent Falls in Winter  
 

¶ Wear Proper shoes or boots with good traction 

¶ Dress for the weather!  Warm muscles stay relaxed! 

¶ Be careful exiting your vehicle. 

¶ Donôt take short cuts.  Use shoveled pathways. 

¶ Give yourself time to get where youôre going. Rushing in snow can lead to falls.  

¶ Pay attention to your surroundings. Snow can hide trip hazards . 

¶ Be alert for black ice when walking after dark. 

¶ Keep your driveway and walkway clear. 

¶ Hold the handrails when walking up or down stairs. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  

Simba 2005-November 23, 2019 
Simba along with his brother Tigger arrived as kittens brought in by Woodland RPN 
Kim Myall in 2005. Both endeared themselves to residents and staff on Pathway as 
they grew into playful and loving cats. Tigger predeceased 
Simba by four years. Itôs hard to forget the two of them curled  
together on various beds and chairs around the floor or leaping 
on walkers for a ride. Over the years a succession of cats has 
called St. Josephôs at Fleming home bringing joy and pleasure 
with their affectionate and playful natures.  As we remember  
Simba we might also think back to Pascha, Millie, Otis, Coco, 
Sasha and Tigger. Felix who  struts the halls of Creekside 
carries on the tradition of cats at  St. Josephôs at Fleming !  
 

 
 Ever the trickster 

 

   
ñOh, bring us some figgy pudding and bring it right hereò 
 
The aim of the carolers of òWe wish you a Merry Christmasò, figgy (also known as the 
plum or Christmas) pudding has a long history.  A product of culinary evolution, this 
special concoction was once composed of meat, root vegetable and dried fruit, stuffed 
into a sheep stomach and boiled for hours, if not days. It was a meal of subsistence, 
consumed in the cold and dark days of an English winter.  Not bad if you are a 
starving waif in the middle ages. As time went on and trade increased with other 
European countries and beyond, the figgy pudding recipe departed from 
its savory roots and became something more recognizable as dessert.  
Dense, moist and fruity the pudding was often doused with rum or brandy 
 and lit afire for a spectacular presentation at the Victorian Christmas table.  
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Christmas  Dad Jokes   
 
What do you call a bunch of chess players bragging about their games in a hotel 
lobby? Chess nuts boasting in an open foyer! 
 
 

What is Santaôs favourite pizza? 
One thatôs deep-pan, crisp and even. 
 

What should you sing at a snowmanôs birthday party? 
Freeze a jolly good fellow. 
 
This will be the fifth year in a row that my in-laws will come 
 over for Christmas. I think this time we should let them in. 

 

Your Health and Safety Committee is ólooking outô for 

               you r safety thi s winter          
 

The potential for slips, trips, & falls, muscle strains, broken limbs, cuts & bruises, and 
frost bite increase during the cold and nasty winter weather. 
We have jotted down a few Winter Safety Tips to help keep you safe, 
1.  Think twice before walking outside with your hands in your pockets. Why?? 
Keeping your hands in your pockets increases the risk of you falling or completely 
losing your balance in case you slip while walking on ice or snow! 
 
2.  Did you know that mittens can actually save your life?  With your fingers touching 
each other inside mittens, they generate more heat than when theyôre inside gloves. 
 
3.  Outdoor activities can expose you to several safety hazards so be prepared.  
Wear your PPE ï Personal Protective Equipment/Apparel.  Winter boots with good 
treads, mitts, hat, scarf, layers of warm clothing, and a wind resistant coat. 
 
4.  Pay attention to whatôs under foot!  Proceed with cautioné.slow and steady, 
watching every step you take.  Never assume the ground conditions are clean and 
clear.  Look out for YOURSELF. See Falls prevention tips page 8.  
Be safe this winter! Wishing everyone a safe and joyous Christmas! 
 

From your Health and Safety Committee 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

Holiday Outings  
It is important for the Home to be aware of plans for Resident outings over the 
Christmas Holidays. This ensures that required medications are ordered and received 
in the Home in time for outings. It is understood that these outings are dependent on 
the weather. Please advise the Registered Nurse or Registered Practical Nurse in 
your loved ones respective Home Area by December 18, 2019.  
The Nursing Team wishes much happiness to the Residents and their Family during 
the Christmas Season and throughout the New Year. During this season of giving, 
letôs take time to slow down, enjoy the simple things and appreciate the love in our 
lives we can often take for granted. May the true meaning of the holiday season fill 

our hearts and our homes be blessed. 
 

Christmas Mass will be at 10:30 am on Tuesday December 24  All are Welcome  
 

Non-Denominational Christmas Service will be on Tuesday December 10 at 
10:30 am All are Welcome to attend 

There will be no services for the week following Christmas.  Mass will resume 
on  January 5, 2020. 

  


